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2428th meeting—10 May 1996

to set up a working group on the environment. If the
Drafting Group were to take up other subjects in addition
to the four crimes, such subjects must first be considered
by the Commission.

The meeting rose at 11 a.m.

2428th MEETING

Friday, 10 May 1996, at 10.10 a.m.

Chairman: Mr. Ahmed MAHIOU

Present: Mr. Arangio-Ruiz, Mr. Bowett, Mr. Calero
Rodrigues, Mr. de Saram, Mr. Fomba, Mr. He, Mr. Idris,
Mr. Kusuma-Atmadja, Mr. Lukashuk, Mr. Mikulka,
Mr. Pellet, Mr. Sreenivasa Rao, Mr. Rosenstock, Mr.
Szekely, Mr. Thiam, Mr. Tomuschat, Mr. Villagran
Kramer, Mr. Yamada.

Organization of work of the session
(continued)

[Agenda item 1)

1. Mr. CALERO RODRIGUES (Chairman of the
Drafting Committee), reporting to the Commission on
the status of the work of the Drafting Committee, said
that it had made considerable progress in its considera-
tion of the articles contained in part two of the draft
Code of Crimes against the Peace and Security of Man-
kind,1 which dealt with the definition of the crimes. It
had completed its consideration of article 22 on war
crimes2 and had established a small working group, led
by the Special Rapporteur and Mr. Bowett, to consider
the wording of a proposal submitted by the Special Rap-
porteur concerning article 15, on aggression.3 The Draft-
ing Committee had also begun work on article 21, on
crimes against humanity,4 and had already agreed on a
number of acts which should be included in that category
of crimes. On completion of its consideration of ar-
ticle 21, it would take up the chapeau to the articles.

1 See 2327th meeting, footnote 8.
2 For the new text of the draft article proposed by the Special Rap-

porteur in his thirteenth report, see Yearbook. . . 1995, vol. II (Part
Two), footnote 57.

3 Ibid., footnote 40.
4 Ibid., footnote 52.

2. The Drafting Committee was thus working to sched-
ule within the time-limits set, but without too much
haste. A number of questions remained to be settled and
all the articles would have to be reviewed before submis-
sion to the Commission, but he hoped that the Drafting
Committee would be able to conclude its second reading
of the draft articles within the three weeks allocated to it
for that purpose.

3. Mr. ROSENSTOCK (Chairman of the Planning
Group) said the Planning Group had concluded that it
would in fact be useful, as already envisaged, to consider
the Commission's practices and procedures with a view
to improving their effectiveness and that recommenda-
tions might be made to that end. It had therefore decided
to set up a small working group, consisting of
Mr. Bowett, Mr. Crawford, Mr. Idris, Mr. Pellet and Mr.
Sreenivasa Rao, to study the question in depth and sub-
mit a report on the basis of which the Planning Group
would make recommendations to the Commission. He
believed that the working group had made good progress
and therefore hoped that the Planning Group would be
reporting to the Commission on the subject quite soon.
The Planning Group would then be able to move on to
examine other matters such as the future programme of
work.

4. The CHAIRMAN thanked the Chairmen of the
Drafting Committee and the Planning Group, respec-
tively, for their very useful reports on the work done in
the Drafting Committee and the Planning Group.

5. He said that at the forty-seventh session, the Com-
mission had decided to establish a working group to
meet at the beginning of the current session to consider
the possibility of taking up the question of wilful and
severe damage to the environment within the framework
of the draft Code and it had reaffirmed at the same time
its intention, in any event, to complete the second read-
ing of the draft Code at the forty-eighth session.5 The
working group would consist, of course, of Mr. Thiam
Special Rapporteur on the topic, together with Mr. To-
muschat, who had submitted a document on the question
(ILC(XLVIII)/DC/CRD.3),6 Mr. Kusuma-Atmadja, Mr.
Szekely and Mr. Yamada, who were willing to take part
in it. The working group would consider that document
and decide whether it should be submitted to the Com-
mission. It would therefore have to report to the Com-
mission, at an early date, on the outcome of its discus-
sions.

The meeting rose at 10.25 a.m.

5 Ibid., para. 141.

6 Reproduced in Yearbook. .. 1996, vol. II (Part One).


